## Speedwatch Report for 27 March 2023 RSPC Meeting

- We have carried out three Speedwatch sessions during the course of March in both of the Southam Road approved locations. All sessions resulted in the reporting of speeding vehicles totalling 23 altogether.
- In the last report, I mentioned that I had met with the local Liberal Democrat candidate and discussed Speedwatch activities. I have since held discussions with the Conservative candidate, Rebecca Noonan, who also reports that speeding around and through our village is a matter of concern to residents. Both candidates support and agree to promote our Speedwatch activities.
- A "Radford Semele Wants You" flyer has been produced and was distributed at the recent Community Hall Open day at which I was present with our CSW equipment. I have had two contacts subsequently expressing interest which I shall follow up.
- The flyer is also displayed in the "Best One" shop/post office.
- Milverton Neighbourhood Watch CSW group have asked if they can borrow our tripod for a session and they have heard that it significantly improved detection rates. Is there any objection to loaning out our tripod – I can produces a short loan request document if needed or it can be kept informal?

Roger W Munn 27 March 2023